PARENT CONNECTION — AUGUST 167, 2024

WWW.LANESVILLE.K12.IN.US

Aug 20"- School Board Meeting @ 7:00 PM Attendance — call 812-952-2555 x200
Sept 2"- NO SCHOOL (Labor Day) Or email simcoem1@lanesville.k12.in.us
Sept 13- NO SCHOOL (Heritage Friday) Please call by 9am

Sept 16"- Parent/Teacher Conferences (No students)
Sept 24"- Lanesville High School Community Blood Drive
(see attached flyer)

PLASTIC CAPS NEEDED!!!
St John’s school is collecting plastic caps for a memorial fundraiser.
Please bring drop off your caps to the high school office. Containers
are also available during school hours and home ball games!

STUDENT COUNCIL ELECTION RESULTS

SENIORS SOPHOMORES
President: Hylton Brumley President: Isaac Crawford
Vice President: Hadley Crosier Vice President. Marley Dillion
Secretary: Margeaux Stewart Secretary: Lena Jacobi
Treasurer: Addison Byrum Treasurer: Ava Simler
Reps: Shelby Allen Reps:. Madison Sheckell
Della Hooper Emma Baker
Brandon Rogers Sophia Smith
Zaylie Pittman
JUNIORS FRESHMAN
President: Madelyn Magner President: Raymond Wood
Vice President: Nate Anderton Vice President: Daylee Schifcar
Secretary: Summer Leffler Secretary: Addyson Simcoe
Treasurer: Alex Morris Reps: Alayna Romeo
Reps: Alli Campbell Kendra Sloan
MacKenzie Zollman Caroline Anderton
Emma Despain Ella Moore

Addison Smith
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Online Registration

Thank you to everyone who has already completed the online registration. If you have
not already done so, please log into your child/children’s Harmony account and
complete online registration. Online registration helps eliminate paperwork and the
chance of forms not making it home or back to the office. Please note, if you have
already set up a Harmony account for your student, that log in will still work! DO NOT
create another account. If you need your guardian log in code, please email Mrs.
Simcoe at simcoem1@lanesville.k12.in.us

NEW STUDENTS

Please make sure you send in a copy of your birth certificate and proof of residency
(electric bill, water bill, etc.) Both documents can also be uploaded into harmony.
If you have any custody paperwork, please send a copy to the office.

Student Drop off & Pick up

For the safety of students and staff we have set drop off and pick up procedures.

AM Drop off — Between the times of 7:30 and 7:50, Jr/Sr High Students will need to be
dropped off in parking lot, away from car rider line, and walk across the lot. No students
are to be dropped off at the entrances of the school during this time due to the
elementary car rider line.

If students arrive at school after 7:55 a.m.,

they are considered tardy and must sign in at the office. PM Pick up — No students
should be picked up at the front of the building during dismissal until the elementary car
rider line has ended.

After buses/car rider line drivers have left, students may be picked up at the school
entrance. Do not pick up or drop off your child at the curb near the main entrances
when any buses are present before or after school.

If you or someone you know is interested in being a substitute
teacher here at Lanesville, please contact the high school office!

Lunches and Visitors to the building

Due to the large number of students in our lunches we do not allow parents/friends, etc
to visit during lunch for grades 7-12. If you visit the building and are going past the front
door for ANY REASON, then YOU MUST sign in at the office.

You will be asked to provide the office with a state issued ID to be scanned and a visitor
sticker printed. This sticker should be worn at all times while in the building.



PARENT CONNECTION — AUGUST 16™, 2024

HERITAGE QUEEN INFORMATION IS IN THE HIGH SCHOOL OFFICE

Heritage Service Hours information is attached

Cafeteria Information

The lunch menu for August is attached. Jr. High and High School lunches will cost
$2.90. Our A-la-carte items will need to be purchased and will be charged to your lunch
account. Breakfast is being served again this year! The costis $1.90. The menu is
subject to change due to availability. If your account is negative, no A-la-carte items
may be purchased. You will still be able to purchase a regular high school meal.
Please log in to harmony to apply for free or reduced meals. Contact Mrs. Denny in the
cafeteria with any questions.

Online Application Closes on Friday, August 16

The deadline to use the online application to apply for 2024 SUN Bucks is Friday,
August 16. The application is for those who were not automatically enrolled. Only
children enrolled in an NSLP school last school year (2023-2024) or those who can be
directly certified between the ages of seven and 18 at non-NSLP schools can qualify.
See the communications plan for schools for suggestions on how to communicate this
deadline with households including translations to Spanish, Burmese, and Haitian
Creole.
https://Inks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkljoxMTEsInVyaSI|6l
mJwMipjbGljaylsinVybCI6lmhOdHABLYIpbmRpYWShe3VuYnVija3MuY29tP3V0bV9ib25
0ZW50PSZ1dG1fbWVkaXVIPWViYWIsJnVObVIuYW1IPSZ1dG1fc291cmNIPWdvdmRI
bGI12ZXJ5JnVObVI0ZXJtPSIsImJ1bGxIdGluX2lkljoiMAYNDA4AMTQuOTkwNDY4MTEIf
Q.KtFjiOcPCK71SkJOBrgUZIcFT6WmTpnPFdfr6_OCn4/s/624801524/br/247408054196
-l
Address Change Requests Due by 4 p.m. ET on Friday, August 16
IDOE is working through address change requests as quickly as possible. Please
communicate to households that IDOE’s team is working through a large volume of
requests and will provide customer service responses as they are able. To ensure IDOE
is able to process all submitted requests, the Change of Address request form will close
on Friday, August 16, at 4 p.m. ET. After that, no new address change requests will be
accepted or processed.
https://Inks.gd/l/leyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5srX2lkljoxMTAsInVyaSI6l
mJwMijpjbGliaylsInVybCl6Imh0dHBzOi8vaWRvZS5hdGxhc3NpYW4ubmVOL 3NIcnZpY
2VKZXNrL2N1c3RvbWVyL 3BvenRhbC8xMS9necm91cC8zNCjcmVhdGUVMTM3P3V0b
V9ib250ZW50PSZ1dG1fbWVkaXVIPWVEYWIsJnVObVOuYW1IPSZ1dG1fc291cmNIPW
dvdmRIbGI2ZXJ5JnVObVIO0ZXJItPSIsImJ1bGCxIdGluX2IkljoiMJAYNDA4MTQuUOTkwNDY
AMTEIfQ.XYZDrylcWMj-YtVDASolcGTKOWIATxe 9gYZOO0-
cOU/s/624801524/br/247408054196-I
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Prosser Students
Prosser students need to have parents inform Prosser directly for their absences
through their attendance line, 812-542-6601.The AM Prosser bus will leave school by
7:20 AM. Prosser students are NOT to drive to Prosser unless permission has been
given by Prosser and Lanesville has been notified by a parent/guardian of the student.
Students are NOT able to drive to Prosser! Prosser enforces this policy and students
must sign in at student services and obtain a proper parking permit, if eligible.

PROSSER DAYS OFF
Sept 2"- Labor Day
Sept 301-Oct 11%- Fall Break
Nov 5"- Professional Development Day
Nov 27%-29t. Thanksgiving Break
Dec 23™- Jan 3™ — Winter Break

FROM THE NURSE
Back to School Vaccine Clinic
@ _the Harrison County Health Department
(see attached flyer)

Vaccination records are due to the school at this time. Please send in any vaccination
records if you have not already done so. Students must still comply with Indiana State
Vaccine requirements. Call or email Cassie Gustin RN with any questions at 812-952-
2555 ext 205 or gustinc@lanesville.k12.in.us. If your student has any medications that
they will need to take at school (this includes Ibuprofen or Tylenol), please send in a
med form for each medication. Each student will need their own supply of meds for
school to leave in the health office. The medication form is attached. Please let me
know if you have any questions.

LANESVILLE HIGH SCHOOL BLOOD DRIVE
SEPT 24™ 9:00AM- 2:00PM

See attached flyer
EAGLES ATHLETICS

Join Event Links for all of the up-to-date athletic information!
Sports Physical forms are on the Lanesville High School website AND in
the high school office. Forms are to be completed prior to
practicing/playing AND uploaded to finalforms! The athletic department
does NOT need the original physicals.

Sign up for eventlinks and create your own Lanesville Sports

calendar! More information is on the attached flyer




American
Red Cross

Blood Drive
Lanesville High School

Gym
2725 Crestview Drive
Lanesville, IN 47136

Tuesday, September 24, 2024
9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Help us earn Red Cross scholarship funds by donating at our drive!
16-year-olds may donate with a signed Red Cross parental consent form.

Go to RedCrossBlood.org and enter sponsor code: LanesvilleHS
or call 1-800-RED CROSS to schedule an appointment today!

T Fall into donating! Come to give blood Sept. 16 thru 30 X ;
Ei for a $15 e-gift card: rcblood.org/fall. e R Y
I 1l

Scan to be directed to Scan to schedule
RapidPass® an appointment.

RedCrossBlood.org | 1-800-RED CROSS | 1-800-733-2767 | Download the Blood Donor App

% 2021 The American Red Cross | 328001-2

[ 390 ] - Order ID: 1707636 - item 1D: 8107585 « Qty: 1 of 1+ 189705 - 2024-APL-2472 « ARCR » 244707




4L I A | |
LOCATION: HARRISON COUNTY

HEALTH DEPARTMENT
DATE: MONDAY, AUGUST 19TH
TIME: 4:00-6:30




You Love Heritage?!
You Love Free Food?!

You Need Service Hours?!
Call Jody Jones 812-972-1620

Lanesville Youth League needs volunteers at their booth at Heritage.

So Help your community and give a couple hours of your time.
Don’t forget about the free food part!

Call Jody before its too late!



2. Add Schools
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3. Add Notification Contact Points

My Contacts:

=~ Frimary emal infe@eventlink.cem

= « Primary phone 8663307710

4, Add Calendars
» Click “My Calendars™
» Click “Manage My Calendars”®
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Are you thinking about participating in a Varsity Sport?

» Are you wanting to amp up your fitness?

» Do you run Track? Run Cross-country? Play soccer? Swimming is a great
complement to those sports!

s Would you like to have something fun, challenging and rewarding to do
this Winter season?

* Would you like to gain new friendships, travel to different schools, and
compete against fellow student/athletes at all levels and abilities?

» Would you like to learn or improve on a life-long skill?

If you answered YES to any of these questions and are in good academic
standing, Swim might just be for you! As long as you can swim one full length
of a 25 yard pool, come to practice regularly and be a good teammate, we
would love to have you!

If interested, please sign up on Final Forms. Questions, email Ben Blackman at
hoosierfanl2@twc.com or call/text 812-786-1526.




